
 

Newsletter 
Friday 22nd July 2022 

 
Our School Values 

 
 
 
Challenge Yourself              Be Respectful                  Aim High                        Keep Trying 
 
 
                         
                                                             Take Part                        Be Positive 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Welcome to the end of another busy and successful year in which our pupils have embraced the 
opportunities they have been offered, learnt new skills, gained knowledge and understanding, and helped 
to make Antingham & Southrepps the amazing learning community it is. I know they have had lots of fun, 
too.  
 
I am very pleased to say that despite the national recruitment difficulties we are 
fully staffed for the new academic year. We have four staff members leaving us 
this year – Ms Collison, Mr Platt, Mrs Ollivier and Mrs Leah. We would like to say 
a massive thank you to them for all their hard work and commitment over the 
years and they will be sorely missed. We wish them all the best in their future 
endeavours. Also, we look forward to Mrs Hall’s returning back from her maternity leave in April 2023.  
 
I look forward to introducing you to our new staff in September 2022. We have much to look forward to 
next year; hopefully it will be a year fully free of Covid disruption and we will be able to return to all our 
important events face to face. It is certainly the case that our pupils are enjoying activities week as I write. 
I hope our wonderful staff and pupils have an opportunity to relax and enjoy some sunshine over the 
holidays. It’s important to have some fun and enjoy time with your families. I look forward to seeing you 
again in September. 

Kind regards,   Mr Elcock 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL WEEKLY ATTENDANCE (excluding Nursery) 
 

School Target: 96% 
 

Monday 23rd May to Friday 27th May – 96.12% 
Monday 6th June to Friday 10th June – 92.86% 
Monday 13th June to Friday 17th June – 97.76% 
Monday 20th June to Friday 24th June – 98.37% 
Monday 27th June to Friday 1st July – 94.56% 

Monday 4th July to Friday 8th July 2022 – 87.76% 
Monday 11th July to Friday 15th July – 95.58% 
Monday 18th July to Friday 22nd July – 91.92% 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Summer Fayre 

The Summer Fair was yet again a great success and we raised an incredible amount of £607.90 

Thank you to all who helped to organised and run the fair and of course to everyone who came along!   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ice Cream Friday  

Ice-cream Fridays have also been a great success and have raised £67.81 for our 

school funds. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Nursery Funding 
 
Reminder to Nursery parents - if you qualify for a 30hr funding code or already have one, please ensure 
these are renewed in August before we start the Autumn Term in September. 
 
To find out more please go to the HMRC website www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare 
 
 

http://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare


 
 
 
School Meals 
 
Just a reminder to parents whose children are moving up from Year 2 into Year 3 – your child will no longer 
be eligible for Universal Free School Meals and therefore any lunches ordered will be charged at a cost of 
£2.45 per meal. 
Any parents who feel they may qualify for Means Tested Free School Meals, then please collect an 
application form from the school office. 
 
 
 

 
Healthy Snacks/Drinks      

 
Please can we remind everyone that children are to have only healthy snacks for 
playtimes. Items such as fruit and cereal bars are great but no crisps or chocolate 
thank you, these should be kept for lunchboxes. Also, only water in drinks bottles 
please; this is to try and encourage good habits for the future. We are more than 
happy for a carton of fruit juice to be sent in to have at lunchtime when the 
children are also eating. 
 
 
 
 
Parking   

I can completely appreciate that the school run can be a stressful time. The last thing we want to do is 
make it harder, but it's really important for everyone's safety that you observe the rules and park safely. 
This is a friendly reminder that you need to be careful when parking around the school site. Safety for 
children is the most important thing for all of us. That is why it's a good idea to get to school early and look 
for somewhere safe and legal to park.   

Please avoid parking on any yellow lines. Cars parked there can obstruct lines of sight for pedestrians who 
want to cross the road. Any car left unattended on a single or double yellow line for more than five 
minutes can be issued with a penalty charge notice.  

In the interests of safety, you should never park on zigzag school markings. Any vehicle found on them can 
be again issued with a penalty charge notice. This also applies to Blue Badge Holders.  

 
 
 
 
Well-being  
 
Please remember there are lots of useful websites that support for both adults and children to do with 
wellbeing and mental health. Please see below: 
https://www.camhs-resources.co.uk/downloads 
https://www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk/ 
https://www.childline.org.uk/toolbox/calm-zone/ 
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/growingtogether 
https://www.qwell.io/ 
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/ 
 

https://www.camhs-resources.co.uk/downloads
https://www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk/
https://www.childline.org.uk/toolbox/calm-zone/
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/growingtogether
https://www.qwell.io/
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/


 
 
 
After-School Clubs – Autumn Term 
 
We are delighted to let you know that we have Premier Sports running our After-School Clubs next Term. 
The clubs are now live on the Premier Education website for you to sign your child up. Please see the flyers 
below with more details. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The following pupils celebrated their birthday during the month of June. 

 
Happy Birthday to You! 

 
Arthur (N1) 

Lee (Y1)  
Jax (Y1) 

Noah (Y1) 
Harry (Y1) 
Leo (Y2) 
Lexi (Y2) 

 
 
 
 
 

The following pupils are celebrating their birthday during the month of July. 
 

Happy Birthday to You! 
 

Evie (YR) 
Robert (Y1) 
Hallie (Y3) 
Dylan (Y5) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Diary Dates – Autumn Term 2022 
 

September 2022  

Wednesday 7th September Pupils return to school – YR-Y6 

Wednesday 7th September Forest School starts for Nursery & Year Reception with Adam Davies 
Forest School starts for Year 1 & Year 2 with Adam Davies 

Thursday 8th September  Forest School starts for Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 with Adam Davies 

Monday 12th September Nursery pupils return to school 

Monday 12th September  Premier Sports (After-school Club) – Football Club starts – 3.15pm-4.00pm  

Wednesday 14th Sept Swimming Lessons start for Year 5 & Year 6 at The Reef, Sheringham 

Wednesday 14th Sept Premier Sports (Wrap-around care) – Multi Sports Club starts – 3.15pm-
5.00pm 

Monday 19th September Leadership Event – Sporting Event at Gresham Village School 

Tuesday 20th September Jeans for Genes Day 

Monday 26th September Year 5 & Year 6 Quicksticks Hockey event at Beeston Hall School 

Tuesday 27th September Sailing Trip for KS2 Mahatma Gandhi (TBC) 

Thursday 29th September Sailing Trip for KS1 Marie Curie Class (TBC) 

Friday 30th September Individual & Sibling Photographs with Tempest 

 

October 2022  

Monday 3rd October KS1 Multi-skills event at Colby Primary School 

Thursday 13th October Year 6 Height & Weight National Child Measurement Programme with School 
Nursing Team 

Wednesday 19th October Bikeability Level 1 & 2 Course for Year 5 & Year 6 

Thursday 20th October Bikeability Level 1 & 2 Course for Year 5 & Year 6 

Friday 21st October Parent & Pupil Taster Lunch – 9.10am-9.40am 

End of October Year 6 Secondary Applications – date to be confirmed 

Mon 24th to Fri 28th Oct HALF TERM 

Monday 31st October Year 3 & Year 4 Multi-skills event at Colby Primary School 

 

November 2022  

Wednesday 9th November  Annual Flu Vaccination for Pupils 

Monday 14th November Sportshall Athletics – Year 4, 5 & 6 at Cromer Academy 

Friday 18th November  Children in Need Day 

Wednesday 23rd November Parents Evening – 3.15pm-5.00pm 

Thursday 24th November Parents Evening – 3.15pm-6.00pm 

 

December 2022  

Friday 2nd December Christmas Fayre 

Friday 9th December Christmas Performances – times to be confirmed 

Monday 12th December Christmas Jumper Day 

Wednesday 14th December Whole School Christmas Trip to the Hippodrome in Great Yarmouth 

Thursday 15th December  School Christmas Lunch 

Friday 16th December END OF AUTUMN TERM 

Mon 19th Dec 2022 to 
Monday 2nd January 2023 

Christmas Holidays 

 

January 2023  

Tuesday 3rd January INSET DAY – no pupils in school 

Wednesday 4th January Pupils return to school for Spring Term 

 
 

Please see Synergy Calendar for Term Dates for next Academic Year 2022/2023. 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What have we been learning? 
 
Bumblebee Class – We had a wonderful trip to the Shire Horse Centre, the children were all very confident 
and gave the horses lots of strokes. We also saw lots of goats, pigs, donkeys, alpacas, rabbits, chickens, 
ducks, birds and a deer. The children enjoyed playing on the old tractor in the play area, taking turns in 
being the driver. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We love water play in Nursery, especially when the weather is so hot, we have been transferring water, 
making boats travel down gutters and just generally having lots of fun. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

What a wonderful Half Term we have had in Honeybee Class! 

/. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In ICT we have been learning 
about programming using 
Beebots. We programmed the 
Beebots to get from one place 
to another. We had to use our 
maths skills to count how many 
steps and also think about 
which way to turn! 

In Science we have been learning about 
seasonal changes in the year. We went on a 
summer walk around the school and noticed 
changes outside.  
 
We thought of special rules to help us stay 
safe in the sun such as drinking water and 
made a class poster to help us remember 
these rules! 
 
Remember to Slip, Slop, Slap, Seek and Slide, 
have fun in the sun but don’t get fried!  
 
Slip on a t-shirt! 
Slop on suncream! 
Slap on a hat! 
Seek some shade! 
Slide on your sunnies! 
 

In English, we listened to Michael 
Rosen read his story Chocolate Cake!  
 
We enjoyed thinking of exciting 
adjectives to describe chocolate cake 
and then REALLY enjoyed eating some 
chocolate cake ourselves! Yum! 
 
After this, we wrote instructions on 
how to make chocolate crispy cakes. 
Then we followed our instructions to 
bake our own!  

Mace (the alien from space 
who crashed into our 
classroom)  taught us how to 
make alien slime! We loved 
writing instructions on how to 
make alien slime and then 
making our own! It was SO 
gooey! 

As Norfolk is also called Poppy Land, 
during Art Week we explored Monet’s 
‘A Field Of Poppies’ and made our 
own whole class field of poppies using 
the style of pointillism just like Monet. 
When you stand up close it just looks 
like lots of colourful blobs, but when 
you stand back, you see the whole 
picture! 



 
 
 
Dragonfly Class –   We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the children and parents/carers of 
Dragonfly Class for their hard work, enthusiasm and support this year. We have had a fantastic end of 
term, spending lots of time outside and reflecting on what we have learnt and achieved over the year.  
Art Week was a big highlight of this past half term. Thanks to Mrs Ollivier for the opportunity to 
experience art in different forms.  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Wishing all Dragonflies and their families a happy holiday and the best of luck for a great year ahead.  
 
Ms Collison, Mrs Cork and Mrs Land 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Grasshopper Class - Well, we have reached the end of another successful year, the sun is shining and the 
summer holiday stretches out ahead of us all. 
 
Firstly, I must say what a great year 6 we have had this year, hardworking, helpful, polite and a group of 
children who the rest of the pupils in the school can all look up to.  I would like to wish all the luck in the 
future.  Remain being inquisitive and having amazing aspirations for the future.  You can be what you want 
to be. 
 
We have had a busy year, coming out of the Covid restrictions we have been out and about.  We visited 
Norwich to see Gaia (The Earth in St  Peter Mancroft) and looked at the bridges of Norwich.  Went to 
Gressenhall for a WW2 evacuee day, where the children learnt to march, make cakes and milk a cow.   
Finally, we went to the Royal Norfolk Show and the myriad of stalls, animals and machinery. 
 
The children have enjoyed the themes this year especially Norfolk in WW2.  The children found some 
amazing stories about their families and the area in the war.  The science provided a lot of experiments 
including making crystals, sifting soil and making honeycomb. We have also had a number of themed 
weeks including the amazing arts week, science week and sports week. 
 

I would like to wish the members of 

Grasshopper Class an excellent summer 

and good luck in the future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Notice Board 
 
We have been asked to share the following events: 
 
 
 
 

We’re delighted to inform you that booking 

for NCC & Active Education Big Norfolk 

Holiday Fun activities for the summer 

holidays is now open. Activities start from 

25th July and parents are able to use the 

booking link to search and book an activity 

for their child. There are thousands of spaces 

available across Norfolk and some brilliant 

activities to choose from. 

Big Norfolk Holiday Fun is a summer holiday 

activity scheme for 5-15 year olds. Activities 

run from 25 July until 2 September and 

include sport, drama, cooking, music, arts 

and crafts, dance, and much more. A free 

lunch is also offered. 

Activities are free to children receiving 

means-tested free school meals. If you don’t 

claim free school meals you could still get a 

place. These are for children needing extra 

support such as those with a social worker, 

looked after children, refugees and young 

carers. If you think this describes your child, 

please ask for an awarded place by 

emailing bnhf@norfolk.gov.uk 

No HAF codes needed! 

It is now much easier and Big Norfolk Holiday Fun codes are no longer required. Parents will be asked to add their 

child’s school when booking so we can check for eligibility. The programme is run by Active Norfolk in partnership 

with Norfolk County Council. 

To find out what activities are available near you, visit www.norfolk.gov.uk/bignorfolkholidayfun to sign up to get 

updates on the Big Norfolk Holiday Fun programme, please follow this link here. For anything else, Frequently Asked 

Questions are here. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:bnhf@norfolk.gov.uk
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.activenorfolk.org%2Fpublic%2Fbignorfolkholidayfun%2F&data=05%7C01%7Ccaitlin.avery%40activenorfolk.org%7C43879b869ff2446a9cbf08da5290c300%7C1419177e57e04f0faff0fd61b549d10e%7C0%7C0%7C637913078937667094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KUvZBzrNXWQ0lylxHxiI%2Fcu2HocZDY6Gi%2FYVmvURcoo%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.norfolk.gov.uk%2Fwhat-we-do-and-how-we-work%2Fcampaigns%2Fbig-norfolk-holiday-fun&data=05%7C01%7Ccaitlin.avery%40activenorfolk.org%7C43879b869ff2446a9cbf08da5290c300%7C1419177e57e04f0faff0fd61b549d10e%7C0%7C0%7C637913078937667094%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0sQQPbjX9Jmp45ok%2B9fD0aC45yxu0jq4ps5R1DGaZ4I%3D&reserved=0
http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/bignorfolkholidayfun
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/what-we-do-and-how-we-work/campaigns/big-norfolk-holiday-fun
https://www.activenorfolk.org/public/bignorfolkholidayfun/#FAQ


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 
 
We would like to remind parents and carers that correct school uniform must be worn at all times. We 
take pride in wearing our school uniform and want our pupils to look smart.  
Our school uniform consists of: 
 
Girls Summer Uniform (Summer term and Autumn term up until October half term): 
Red and white checked summer dress, logo or plain red jumper or cardigan, white or red socks, black/blue  
shoes or white/blue/black sandals  
 
WINTER 
Grey or black skirt, trousers or pinafore dress, white or red polo top with collar, logo or plain cardigan or 
jumper, black or blue shoes. 
 
 
Boys Summer Uniform (Summer term and Autumn term up until October half term): 
Grey shorts, white or red polo top with a collar, logo or plain red jumper/cardigan, white, grey, black or 
blue socks and black or blue shoes 
 
WINTER  
Grey or black school trousers, white or red polo top with a collar, logo or plain red school jumper, black or 
blue school shoes.  
 
 
PE KIT both boys and girls  
Red logo or plain PE t-shirt, red PE logo hoodie or plain red hoodie jumper, black PE school shorts. Black or 
blue joggers for colder months or wetter and cooler days.  
 
 
Our school uniform can be purchased from Stevensons Uniform Shop in Norwich.  A link to their website is 
below for your information. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 
Kind regards, Mr Elcock. 

 

Our next newsletter will be on Friday 21st October 2022 


